
Page 1 of 8 
 

2020 ANNUAL MEETING OF EVERETTE ESTATES HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOC., INC. 

October 21, 2020; 7:00pm 

Conducted as a virtual Zoom meeting 

 

NOTES 
 

WELCOME AND CALL TO ORDER-CRAWFORD JENCKS, PRESIDENT 

 

President Jencks welcomed all to the beginning activities of another HOA year and thanked 

those who took time to participate or at least assign a proxy.  He noted the difficulty in operating 

under Covid-19 procedures and precautions.  Some actions were delayed because we naively 

thought the situation might get better and we could have some in-person meetings, but they 

haven’t and it will probably be some time before they do.   He took a role call and noted that the 

meeting met the quorum requirement.  

 

ATTENDANCE:  Crawford and Helen Jencks (w/ proxy for King-Fred Properties/William 

Middleton), Joanne and William Duncan, Brian Zdgiebloski,  Nat McCague,  Peter Rossi, 

Katherine Grantz (w/ proxy for Wendy and David Young), Claudette and Charlie Bachini, 

Steven Brady, James Burnopp, Thomas Prien 

 

HOA STATE OF AFFAIRS 

 

President’s State of the Hood- Jencks 

 

The President highlighted a few issues from his annual report he provided via email before the 

meeting.  He noted that the version attached to these notes has been revised to include a Board 

decision to seed bare areas along Everette Court in front of the Bernard’s (the separate private 

residence in the middle) and given insufficient funds, deferred staining and repairing the entrance 

fence until spring.  Smith Landscaping did the seeding.   

Other items highlighted were the usual administrative requirements: tax filings, state 

agency registrations, insurance, and legal retainer contract.  The President also maintains the 

Everette Estates website and prepares “Disclosure Packets” required of HOAs for real estate 

transactions.  The ARC supplements those Packets with the results of pre-sale reviews.  

The Stormwater Management Facilities were certified by an engineering firm to be 

functioning as designed and constructed, and the county was so notified.  There were some 

maintenance issues that don’t affect the functioning of the facilities that will need to be discussed 

with the county. 

A hunter’s deer stand, found on our common land, was taken down and hauled away.   

There were some ARC issues and concern over the collection of assessments; however, 

they were satisfactorily resolved. 

 

Treasurer’s Financial Summary –Joanne Duncan, Treasurer 

 

The Treasurer’s Report was emailed before the meeting and presented at the meeting and is 

attached.  There were no comments. 
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ARC Report-Nat McCague, Chair 

 

The ARC Report is attached.  An ARC approval and pre-sale reviews were mentioned. 

 

Preliminary Draft 2021 Budget Comments-Jencks/Duncan 

 

All our budgets are tight no matter what the assessment has been.  However, the amount of the 

assessments and their impact on projected future budgets is dramatic.  We have been using 

carryover funds to subsidize the assessments making them more palatable to owners.  However, 

that carryover is getting less and less, and as can be expected, expenses are getting greater and 

greater.  Three budget scenarios (based on annual assessments of $550, $575, and $600) 

projected out to 2023 were also emailed prior to the meeting and discussed here—see 

attachments.  The $550 version is projected to have a negative effect on future operations.  The 

$575 one, a little bit better, and the $600, a little bit better than that.   These are preliminary 

budget proposals.  The Board will finalize the 2021 budget and individual property owner 

assessments at its November quarterly meeting.  However, there was a consensus that the $600 

assessment version will be necessary. 

The President highly recommends that 2021 should be the year that the neighborhood 

decides what it wants and what it is willing to pay for.  Our 2-year mowing contract ends in 

2021.  For example, we may want to consider reducing the amount of mowing for 2022 and 

beyond.  Our Capital Reserve Study, which covers replacement costs of our entrance fences and 

the stormwater management facilities, needs to be updated in 2022; we may want to consider 

tearing some fence down.  The President will be seeking some help in developing various 

scenarios for use in a survey of the neighborhood. 

 

ELECTION BOARD OF DIRECTORS/HOA OFFICERS 

 

The President reminded everybody that our Board members also serve as volunteer staff of the 

HOA.  We need a minimum of 3 Board members.  Our Bylaws also require a President, 

secretary, and treasurer, and possible a vice president.   

No new candidates stepped up for any of the positions either at the meeting or via prior 

emails.  As a consequence, Joanne Duncan and Jencks agreed to volunteer again for treasurer 

and president, respectively.  (Thank you Joanne!) Brian Zdgiebloski, our current secretary, 

understandably, needs to devote his attention, at least in the coming year, to starting a new 

business venture, but he still volunteered to fill a vacancy on the Architectural Review 

Committee.  The bottom line was we need a volunteer to serve as a Board member and be 

secretary.  The President would send an email to the neighborhood seeking a volunteer so we can 

function officially.  

The President also noted another option, if we continue to lack volunteers, would be to 

hire a professional HOA manager that would perform the staff functions.  He had previously 

received a quote of $6,000 per year from a professional management firm willing to do business 

with a small subdivision like ours.  That’s an additional $187.50 per owner per year.  That cost 

would be in addition to present expenses.   It wouldn’t substitute for anything else in our budget 

since the “anything” to date has been provided for free.   I certainly don’t think this option is 

necessary or warranted, but it is one that may become necessary.   
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PAST, PRESENT, AND FUTURE ISSUES  

 

Painting trees with an aluminum or purple strip as a warning of no hunting at various entrée 

locations to our common land had been previously discussed.  Nat McCague said he could do it 

and asked Charlie Bachini for help.  He will buy the paint and a couple of brushes. 

The entrance gate to the stormwater basin near the cul-de-sac on Everette Court has been 

in need of repair or replacement.  The President will look into this using Capital Reserve Funds. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:10pm. 

 

 

Submitted by: 

 

Crawford F. Jencks 

President 
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